

Rise Park Primary and Nursery School Head Teacher: Mrs Natasha Kelly B.Ed.Hons Bestwood Park Drive West Rise Park Nottingham NG5 5EL

Tel: 0115 915 3775 admin@risepark.nottingham.sch.uk www.riseparkprimaryschool.co.uk

22nd May 2020

Dear Parents / Carers

First - I hope you are well: staying safe and keeping positive! The Government decision to re-open school to some year groups has been - no doubt - a controversial one. Rise Park has been open throughout the coronavirus crisis. There have always been between 15-30 children in school on a daily basis - including throughout all the holidays. We have run this as a "skeleton school" and from the offset put in strategies to minimise any risk to children and staff working in the setting.

Therefore, I am writing to inform you that I will be opening school to **Y6 CHILDREN ONLY** after the 1st of June depending on further guidance by Nottingham city council. The decision to open to Y6 children has primarily been taken to support their transition to secondary school. We will, as always, be open to our keyworker children.

After the admittance of Y6 children I will then, in discussion with the governors, start to admit other year groups as directed by the government. May I thank you for your help, support and patience at this very difficult time.

If you have any questions you would like to raise with me please do not hesitate to telephone school.

Best wishes and stay safe.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Kelly Headteacher























